SEPTEMBER 2025 NEWSLETTER

Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. Village Clerk/Treasurer's office is located on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street Phone 715-678-2191

E mail: clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov

School is in session—please watch for children on the street and waiting for the busses!



PLEASE EXTEND A WELCOME to Tia Kancilia as the new clerk/treasurer, starting 9/8. We will be training together through the end of the year until my official retirement date of 12/31/25. There is a lot to learn so be patient as we work through this transition together!

VILLAGE HALL—Clerk/Treasurer office hours are 7:30 am to 2:00 pm Mon.-Tues.-Wed; Thurs. from 7:30 am to 11:30 am. Friday the office is closed. If I happen to be out of the office, I am usually out doing errands. Please continue to use the white drop box or US Mail to pay your utility bill or sign up for auto withdrawal! Opting to receive your utility bill by email is **MUCH** appreciated as well!

Village Board meetings are held the 2nd Monday of month at 4 pm at the JMTM Library. Please leave a message on phone 715-678-2191 or by email: clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov. Note: if you wish to speak at a meeting, you must be on the agenda-contact the clerk's office to be placed on agenda along with the topic. Looking forward-due to scheduling conflicts, the October meeting will be postponed to October 20.

REMINDER –The village has a **property maintenance** ordinance that's purpose is to protect public health, safety, and welfare by establishing "minimum" property standards. We all wish to live in a neat and tidy community, so please do your part in keeping your property maintained! This includes cutting of long grass, trimming of weeds, and keeping your property free of litter, rubbish, unwanted furniture or appliances, unlicensed vehicles, or other debris. Penalties will be imposed for those who have been warned to clean up their property and refuse to do that.

ALL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMPLAINTS MUST BE IN WRITING, and will only be considered once submitted.

The form is available on the website or at the village office. Please drop in box outside or in the hallway, or mail/email them to the office. If you have concerns, please contact a member of the board.

Jean M. Thomsen Library hours after 9/2/2025 are: Mon.-Thurs.: 11 am to 5 pm and Fri. noon to 4 pm. Closed Sat./Sun. Call library director- Ellyn Laska at 715-678-2892 with any questions.



See the Military and Firefighter Memorial on the northwest corner of 13 & A. It was made possible with funds from the village, the Stetsonville Volunteer Fire Department, the Boxrucker-Berry American Legion. Concrete was donated by Peterson Concrete and labor by Al Riemer Builders, aided by other village employees. REMINDER BURNING TRASH IS NOT ALLOWED IN THE VILLAGE. ONLY DESIGNATED CAMPFIRES WITH CLEAN WOOD ARE APPROPRIATE. ENJOY THESE LAST DAYS OF

SUMMER!

Recycle and Trash site is open Wednesdays from 5 pm to 7 pm and Saturdays from 9 am to 1 pm. A 13 gallon/regular kitchen bag is \$3 and a 30-55 gallon large barrel/bag is \$5. Please have small bills/exact change when paying for the disposal of your trash. As always, recyclables are free to dispose of. The site is at the shop, by the water tower, on the southeast corner of the village. If you wish curbside service, then you must contract it independently. Use compost site for leaves, branches, twigs, and garden waste.



REMINDER, DO NOT BLOW GRASS INTO THE STREET!!!!! Also, there is no curbside leaf pickup! Take to the +compost site.

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH: Autumn shows us how

beautiful it is to let things go. -Author Unknown



If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office. This is "your" newsletter! I hope you are finding these informative!